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Background:  The existing water main located between Nimitz St and Sherman Place has reached the end 
of its useful service life and is due for replacement. This replacement is considered high priority based on 
the number of frequent callouts for repairs.  
 
The replacement of the water main was designed in-house by the City’s Engineering Division in 
conjunction with the Public Works Operations Division. The work will include the installation of over 230 
linear feet of 4-inch diameter Class 52 ductile iron water main complete with the installation of new gate 
valves, permanent blow off assembly and all required fittings, bends, and appurtenances. Work will also 
include the installation of two water services, the abandonment of existing water main in-place, the 
installation, maintenance, and removal of temporary traffic control and erosion control measures, 
surveying, rock excavation, and the removal and replacement of existing pavement.  
 
The Sherman Waterline Replacement project was advertised for bids in the DJC on October 17,2022. The 
following bids were received and opened at 2:00 P.M., December 13, 2022,  
 

FIRM LOCATION BID 
Icon Construction & Development, LLC West Linn, OR $135,925.00 

Nylund Inc. Brush Prairie, WA $94,033.90 

Advanced Excavating Specialists, LLC Kelso, WA $83,500.00 

Pacific Excavation, Inc. Eugene, OR $84,500.00 

Clark and Sons Excavating, Inc Battle Ground, WA $104,570.00 

The  Sherman Waterline Replacement project was estimated at $65,000 to $70,000 and will be funded 
through the City’s water fund.   

Recommendation: Council award the contract and authorize the Mayor to execute a Standard Public 
Improvement Contract for Sherman Waterline Replacement Project, No. W-478 to Advanced Excavating 
Specialists  for construction services. Contract will be for the amount specified in their bid, plus a standard 
10% contingency.   

Attachment: Bidder’s Spreadsheet  

 

To: The Mayor and Members of City Council 

 

From: Mouhamad Zaher, Public Works Director 

Date: December 29, 2022 

Subject: Sherman Waterline Replacement Project, No. W-478 



BID OPENING:

YES

RECOMMENDATION (APPARENT RESPONSIVE LOW BIDDER): Advanced Excavating Specialists, LLC

1200 Hazel Street

Kelso, WA 98626

Advanced Excavating Specialists, LLC

YES

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS

ENGINEERING DIVISION

Bid Amount
Addendum(s) 

Acknowledged

10% Bid Bond or 

Check Enclosed
Contractor's Name and Address

$65k to $70k

*UNOFFICIAL BID RESULTS*

Bid Signed

BID OPENING WITNESSED BY:

ARE BIDS LISTED IN THE ORDER OPENED?

John Walsh, Sharon Darroux, Alexander Bird, Tim Underwood

Icon Construction & Development, LLC

1969 Willamette Falls Drive Suite #260 YES

YES

YES

West Linn, OR 97068

Nylund Inc.

YESPO Box 230

Brush Prairie, WA 98606

SHERMAN PLACE WATERLINE REPLACEMENTPROJECT NAME:

2:00 P.M., Tuesday, December 13, 2022

W-478

ENGINEER'S ESTIMATE:

PROJECT NO.

YES

N/A

$135,925.00N/A

N/A $83,500.00

$94,033.90

*Total Bid Price Corrected Based on Unit Prices

Clark and Sons Excavating, Inc

YES YES N/A $104,570.007601 NE 289th Street

Battle Ground, WA 98604

YES79 N Danebo Ave. N/A

Eugene, OR 97402

Pacific Excavation, Inc.

YES $84,500.00
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